
 

 1 

Board of Directors Meeting in Public  
 

Subject: Maternity and Neonatal Safety Champions Report  Date: 7 September 2023 

Prepared By: Paula Shore, Director of Midwifery, Divisional Director of Nursing W&C 

Approved By: Phil Bolton,Chief Nurse  

Presented By: Paula Shore, Director of Midwifery, Divisional Director of Nursing W&C and Phil 
Bolton,Chief Nurse 

Purpose 

To update the Board on our progress as maternity and Neonatal 
Safety Champions.  

Approval  

Assurance X 

Update X 

Consider  

Strategic Objectives 

Provide 
outstanding 
care in the 

best place at 
the right time 

Improve health 
and well-being 

within our 
communities 

Empower and 
support our 

people to be the 
best they can be 

To 
continuously 

learn and 
improve 

Sustainable 
use of 

resources and 
estate 

Work 
collaboratively 
with partners in 
the community 

X X X X   

Principal Risk  

PR1 Significant deterioration in standards of safety and care   

PR2 Demand that overwhelms capacity  

PR3 Critical shortage of workforce capacity and capability  

PR4 Failure to achieve the Trust’s financial strategy  

PR5 Inability to initiate and implement evidence-based Improvement and innovation  

PR6 Working more closely with local health and care partners does not fully deliver 
the required benefits  

 

PR7 Major disruptive incident  

PR8 Failure to deliver sustainable reductions in the Trust’s impact on climate 
change 

 

Committees/groups where this item has been presented before 

• Nursing and Midwifery AHP Committee 01/09/2023 

• Maternity Assurance Committee 06/09/2023 
 

Acronyms  

MNSC-Maternity and Neonatal Safety Champion 
MVP - Maternity Voice Champion 
CQC- Care Quality Commission  
LMNS- Local Maternity and Neonatal System 
 

Executive Summary 

The role of the maternity provider safety champions is to support the regional and national maternity 
safety champions as local champions for delivering safer outcomes for pregnant women and babies. At 
provider level, local champions should:  
 

• build the maternity safety movement in your service locally, working with your maternity clinical 
network safety champion and continuing to build the momentum generated by the maternity 
transformation programme and the national ambition  

• provide visible organisational leadership and act as a change agent among health professionals 
and the wider maternity team working to deliver safe, personalised maternity care  

• act as a conduit to share learning and best practice from national and international research and 
local investigations or initiatives within your organisation. 

 
This report provides highlights of our work over the last month. 
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Summary of Maternity and Neonatal Safety Champion 
(MNSC) work for August 2023 
 
1.Service User Voice 
 
This month the Maternity team presented the initial actions taken regarding the Three-Year 
Maternity and Neonatal Plan to the LMNS Transformation Board. Below are our actions to date 
regarding the system priorities identified from the Three-Year Plan.   
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Emma, our MVP volunteer, continues to support championing the parent voice, this month 
supporting the work on the website re-design. An update on this will be taken through the MNSC 
meeting.  
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2.Staff Engagement 
 
On the 1st of August the MNSC completed their monthly walk 
round of Maternity and Neonatal Services. The MNSC were joined this month by Sally Brook 
Shanahan, Director of Corporate Affairs. We spoke to multiple members of the team who reported 
the positive changes to the caesarean section list, which is featured this month in the quality 
improvement section. Staff also spoke to the expected changes in staffing due to the increased 
maternity leave. The MNSC were able to report that the senior leadership team are taking 
appropriate actions to support this and once approved these will be shared with the teams.  
 
The Maternity Forum ran on the 10th of August, with colleagues joining from all areas across the 
division. We were able to feedback the results of the recent Excellence Awards in which multiple 
awards had been won across the division, below is a summary of these: 
 
 
Nursing, Midwifery and AHP Team   
 

*Early Pregnancy Unit (Rainbow Clinic) 
 
Specialist Healthcare Individual 
 

*Jodie Prest- (Maternity Clinical Support Trainer) 
 
Multi-Disciplinary Team of the Year 
 

*Maternity and the Badgernet Project Implementation Team 
 
The Chair Award 
 

*Emily Harris Foundation (Neonates) 
 

 
The Assistant General Manager also announced the winning entry for the recent competition to 
design a Maternity Logo to use within the services. This logo will support the recently approved 
strategy line, which was developed and voted for by our staff and service users. Below is a draft 
version of the winning design, which are communication team are supporting the amended and the 
official launch, planned for the 1st of October 2023.  
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Issues were raised around the auditing of some areas of clinical 
care due to the cross over between the current systems, namely Badgernet and Nervecentre, an 
action was taken by the Director of Midwifery to address.  
  
3.Governance Summary 
 

Three Year Maternity and Neonatal Plan: 
 
Identified in the service user feedback section this month is the detailed actions we have taken to 
date regarding the plan. We have also been provided a bespoke system workbook to provide a 
trust return, to identify progress and any additional support needed. This workbook will be cited 
through both the MNSC meeting and MAC.  
 
 Ockenden: 
 
We have started the preparations for the planned regional Ockenden Oversight visit for October 
2023, the team are continuing to collate the evidence to support the embedding of the 7IEA’s. This 
report is viewed at the MNSC quarterly, no concerns to date have been raised regarding the 
embedding of the initial 7 IEA’s.  
 

 
NHSR:  

 
 Discussed at the MNSC meeting was the progress of the NHSR Year 5 task and finish group. All 
the deadlines to date have been met and the evidence collection in underway. NHSR have issued 
a revised document which has been factored into the plan for delivery at SFH.  Regional escalation 
has been made around safety action 6 and 8, specifically around element 2 of saving babies lives 
and MDT training. We are awaiting a response.  
 

Saving Babies Lives: 
 
SFH has continued to monitor its compliance with all elements of the Saving Babies’ Lives Care 
Bundle (SBLCB) v2. On-going progress is reported externally quarterly to NHSE via the Midlands 
Maternity Clinical Network. Discussed at MNSC and shared as part of the reading room is the 
monthly data for the SBLCB taken from Badgernet, which is showing an improving position and is 
being used for governance papers through division.  
 

 
CQC: 

 
Following the “Good” rating from the planned 3-day visit from the Care Quality Commission (CQC) 
an action plan has bee approved by the Quality Committee on the 13th of April 2023 and the two 
“Must do” actions have been completed and are now being tracked through MNSC meeting and 
the MAC.  
 
A focus will now move on the “should do” actions, and a subsequent action plan will be cited at 
MNSC and MAC in the subsequent months. These “should do” actions are: 
 

The trust should ensure all medicines are stored safely and appropriately in line with trust 
policy. 

 
The trust should continue to implement their new electronic system. To support auditing the 
quality of the service. When issues are identified from audits action is taken further auditing 
cycles are undertaken to demonstrate if improvements and changes in practice have 
improved patient outcomes and improved practice. 
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Leaders should continue to implement improvements to 
how they effectively communicate any changes in 
service provision with staff. 
 

 
4. Quality Improvement 
 
Provided in Appendix One is a slide from our first quarter review of the newly instated elective 
caesarean section list.  The slide outlines both the quantitative and qualitative data taken over the 
last three months, through our systems, staff, and service users. This slide will be shared further 
within the teams and will be continued to be monitored through the theatre working group.  
 
 
5.Safety Culture 
 
The score survey is now closed for Maternity and Neonatal services, we are awaiting the results, 
which are due at the end of August. Once available we have a planned period of debriefing with 
the support of the operational development team.  
 
The dates for the Perinatal Culture and Leadership 'Quad' Programme have now been released 
and we have a team attending. Further feedback will be provided once the quad has attended.  



 

 6 

 
Appendix One 
 
 

 


